
 

Friday 23rd February 2024 

 

Spring Term Week 6 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I met with the Governors on our Teaching and Learning Committee this week and we were joined 

by Mr. Cliffe, who updated us on the English Action Plan for both schools. It was lovely for the 

governors to hear about the exciting opportunities for our children to learn and develop their 

English skills from Discovery Learning, all the way to Y6. One of the priorities for us at Saltergate 

is the promotion of reading - not just for school and education, but also for enjoyment, relaxation, 

and fun! This week saw the introduction of lunchtime reading clubs where children can choose to 

spend time engaging with books and sharing these with staff and with one another. I was delighted 

to see children arriving at the library full of excitement about this new activity; later that lunchtime I 

looked in and could see Mr. Cliffe deep in a story with some children, all having a wonderful time.  

Reading opens up so many opportunities for our children and I hope they continue to enjoy many 

reading adventures -  

"There are great books in the world and great worlds in books." 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Jo Hall 

 

 

 

 
 

Changes to PE days for Adeola  

From next week, Adeola's PE sessions will be changing to Tuesdays and Fridays. 

 

 

Year 2 Parents and Carers 

In Year 2, we are learning about leaflets, which our children are really excited about. When you are out and 

about, please could you encourage your child to pick up any leaflets which are free, especially if they are 

eye-catching and look very exciting. We are aiming to build up a massive collection for our children read. 

Thank you very much  

 

 



Calling all bakers – Your School Council needs you! 

School Council would like to raise money for the Children’s Liver Disease Foundation (CLDF). This charity 

helps young people and their families, who are affected by liver conditions. The charity holds an annual 

awareness day called the Big Yellow Friday, which this year falls on Friday 1st March (next week). 

To raise money for this worthy cause, we are holding a bake sale on Friday 1st March from 3.00pm and we 

need your help! Please support us by baking (or buying) cakes for us to sell. You can drop off your cakes at 

the school office next Friday morning, then come along to the bake sale in the afternoon from 3pm in the 

Children’s Centre.    

Also, to further show our support for the Children’s Liver Disease Foundation, on Friday 1st March, we are 

inviting children to wear something yellow with their school uniform. This could be a hair bobble, 

headband, wrist band or socks, but if you do not have anything yellow, please don’t buy anything new - we 

have stickers in school for pupils to colour and wear to show their support. 

We are looking forward to seeing you all at our bake sale next Friday, 1st March, from 3pm in the Children’s 

Centre. 

Thank you, School Council 

Discovery Learning – Tapestry 

We are very pleased to announce that we are now using Tapestry as our online learning journal provider.  

Tapestry allows you to login with a secure username and password so you can view all your children’s 

observations, photographs and videos. You can like and comment on observations that we add for your 

child and it’s also possible for you to add your own observations. Your comments and own observations 

will allow us to find out about which activities your child really enjoyed and the learning they get up to at 

home.  

It’s also possible for you to be notified via email if there are new entries for you to view. There are lots of 

features we will look to develop in the future such as documents, memos and activities to do at home. 

As explained above, we will use Tapestry to send you observations of your child which might include photos 

and videos. If you give your permission in the form here, you will be able to see group observations which 

might include photos and videos with other children as well as your own and consequently, other 

parents/carers might be able to view photos and videos of your child.  
  

We do hope you enjoy using Tapestry, do let us know if you have any questions about it. 

 

 

Discovery Learning – Funded hours for 2 yr olds with working parents 

Saltergate Schools - Discovery Learning - Early Years Setting 

From next term, we are now able to accept a viable Working Family 2YO Funding code. This is a new funding 

stream from the DfE. Please see our Discovery Learning page above for more information. 

This code must be applied for and granted this term (before Easter holidays) and provided to Mrs Tunney as 

soon as possible to cover the Summer Term funding.  

If you are interested in applying for a place in Discovery Learning, please email 

admissions@saltergateschools.co.uk  

 

UNLOCKING AUTISM COURSES FOR PARENTS & CARERS 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUNUtTU1FUMVNHUjA2Tjg2MkdXMjlTV1NOUy4u
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Discovery+Learning+%2D+Early+Years+Setting&pid=27
mailto:admissions@saltergateschools.co.uk


Audience: All Primary School 

Cascade: Parents & Carers 

 

Please see attached flyer for further information on free courses for parents and carers 

of children and young people with communication and interaction needs who live in 

North Yorkshire. 
  

  

 

Free courses for parents-  

 

Unlocking SEMH for Parents/Carers | NYES Info 

  

Unlocking ADHD for Parents/Carers | NYES Info 

  

  

Unlocking Autism for Parents & Carers 2 Day Course | NYES Info 

  

Unlocking Autism Plus Modules for Parents & Carers - Girls & Autism | NYES Info 

  

Unlocking Autism Plus Modules for Parents & Carers - PDA | NYES Info 

  

Unlocking Autism Plus Modules for Parents & Carers - Selective Mutism | NYES Info 

  

Unlocking Autism Plus Modules for Parents & Carers - Identity & Autism | NYES Info 

  

 

If you’re struggling to pay for food and other essentials, there are local schemes and organisations 

in North Yorkshire which may be able to help or point you in the right direction. You’ll find 

information about emergency financial support, managing debt, benefit entitlement, energy bills 

and staying connected all in one place at www.northyorks.gov.uk/costofliving 

 

 

Consultation on proposed changes to the Council’s Home to School Travel Policy. 

The necessary information can be found here on the Council’s website 

 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/consultations-and-engagement/current-

consultations/home-school-travel-policy-consultation 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://r1.ddlnk.net/4BPJ-1LJZ9-7DCVPD-1G1B42-1/c.aspx
https://nyes.info/Event/214736
https://nyes.info/Event/214707
https://nyes.info/Event/218732
https://nyes.info/Event/220043
https://nyes.info/Event/220047
https://nyes.info/Event/220051
https://nyes.info/Event/220050
https://r1.ddlnk.net/4BPJ-1LMIH-3BV37M-1G43RQ-1/c.aspx


 
 
  

Infants 
Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week?  

Coelho (Y2)  Yevhenii  
Percival (Y2)  Amelia  
Bright (Y1)  Layton  
Jeffers (Y1)  Edie  
Donaldson (Rec)  Oscar  
Adeola (Rec)  Madison 

 

 

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 

Cowell (Y6) Freddie Pullman (Y6) Evie 

Tolkien (Y5) Freddie Potter (Y5) Scarlett 

Morpurgo (Y4) Chloe Rowling (Y4) Nikita 

Walliams (Y3) Jessica Dahl (Y3) Charlie 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

Term dates 2023-2024 Click here 

FOSS funding letter Click here 

FOSS funding form Click here 

Spring term 2024 Lunch menu  Spring Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Term+dates&pid=51
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=159&type=pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=157&type=docx
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=221&type=pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1


Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Change of contact details form Change of contact details form  

Discovery Learning Newsletters Saltergate Schools - Discovery Learning Newsletters 

Application for Reception September 2024 Reception - September 2024 

Application for Year 3 September 2024 Year 3 - September 2024 

Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

  

 

 

The Harrogate and District Primary Schools Chess Association is holding its annual Harrogate 

Junior Chess Championships at The Manhattan Club, Beech Avenue, Harrogate HG2 8DY on 

Saturday 16th March 2024 from 9am to 1pm. 

We would be very grateful if you would pass this information on to parents/guardians of your 

children. The event is free to enter to all Harrogate & District Primary School children, all are 

welcome to take part, irrespective of playing ability. Please use the link below for entry. Entry 

and further details can be found at: https://hgjuniorchess.wixsite.com/websiteFacebook  

page: https://www.facebook.com/JuniorChessHarrogate 

Anxiety UK 

Please follow the link to find some useful resources to help children with anxiety - 

www.anxietyuk.org.uk/resources/ 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 - It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to keep children safe. 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUREoyWFRQVkg0WVNMRktSUUlERDNIS1o1Ny4u
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Discovery+Learning+Newsletters&pid=89
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/26BBDB4B8772A260EC3EE75552BACEF0.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/7610A5C113D590489722CADB2CA8A021.pdf
https://hgjuniorchess.wixsite.com/websiteFacebook
https://www.facebook.com/JuniorChessHarrogate
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/


                   

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

FOSS – Friends of Saltergate School 

 

We are keen to hear if anyone has any amazing ideas for fundraising. Everyone is welcome to join 

us at any of our meetings, keep a look out in the newsletter for the next date. 

 

If you would like to express an interest in coming to a meeting or have any amazing ideas you 

would like to share, then please contact us at FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk. 

 

Alternatively, please feel free to jot an idea on the form here. 
 

            
 
 
 

mailto:FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/m1M8ePsSH4

